
 

 

  

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

ZN 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

                               
 

 

 

 

     

                               
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

    

 
                          

 
                      
           

                   

 

 

Rotary Motto 

 
Service Above 

Self 
 

4-Way Test 

 
Of the things 
we think, say 

or do:                         
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
concerned? 

 
Will it build 
goodwill and 

better 
friendship? 

 
Will it be 

beneficial to all 
concerned? 

 
Avenues of 

Service 

 

Club Service 
 

Vocational 
Service 

 
Community 

Service 
 

International 
Service 

 
Youth Service 

 

ASSIGNMENTS 

 
GREETERS & REGISTRATION 

September, 2024 – Don Powers & Ray Sinchak 

October, 2024 – Don Powers & Ray Sinchak 

 

INVOCATION 

September, 2024 – Terra O’Brien 

October, 2024 – Diane Sauer 

 

FELLOWSHIP (1st & 3rd Wed of the Month) 

10/2/24 & 10/16/24 – Diane Sauer 

 

WHEEL GAME (2nd Wed. of the Month) 

11/13/24 = Kim Straniak 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL TALK (2nd Wed. of the Month) 

10/09/2024 – Andy Bednar 

12/11/24 – Lorilyn Shandor  

 

MAGAZINE REPORT (4th Wed. of the Month) 

9/25/24 – Lauren Kramer 

10/23/24 – Diane Sauer 

 

SPEAKERS 

 

9/25/24 –To Be Announced 

10/2/24 – Dennis Blank, Admin. Fund for Warren’s Future – Peninsula 

Project 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

               

                     

ROTARY NOTE 
September 18, 2024 

 
A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 
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Areas of 

Focus   
Peace & Conflict 

Prevention/ 
Resolution 

 
Disease 

Prevention & 
Treatment 

 
Water & 

Sanitation 
 

Maternal & Child 
Health 

 
Basic Education & 

Literacy 
 

Economic & 
Community 

Development 
 

The Environment 

 
Club Officers  

President 
Cindy Matheson 

 
President Elect 
Tony Iannucci 

 
Vice-President 

Lorilyn Shandor 
 

Secretary 
Judy Masaki 

 
Treasurer 

Cheryl Oblinger 
 

Past President 
Ken LaPolla 

 
 

Board Members 
Mike Bollas 
Eric Knoth 

  Lauren Kramer 
Robin Martorana 

Marilyn Pape 
John Perdue 

Julia Wetstein 
 

 

 
 

     Ray Sinchak kicked off this 

week’s Fellowship with the following 

fun facts about September 16th: 

 

* In 1620, the English Colonists set 

sail for America aboard the  

Mayflower, where they founded  

Plymouth, Massachusetts. 

* In 1810, it was the first Mexican 

Independence Day, which is a much 

bigger deal than Cinco de Mayo. 

* In 1903, Ed Sullivan was born.  He 

went on to host the biggest variety 

show on TV. 

* Also, in 1908, William Durant  

created General Motors. 

 

     International Chocolate Day was September 13th, a day to honor 

Milton S. Hershey, the founder of the Hershey Chocolate Company.  

September 16th was National Guacamole Day and National Play Doh Day.  

While you’re celebrating these days, Ray cautioned us to not get mixed up 

when using them for snacks! 

 

     Continuing with his detour from Hollywood, Ray then told us another 

sports story: 

     “Since we are in the mid-September, soon the National Hockey League 

will kick off, and I have a good story.  Some years back, two 

broadcasters were getting ready to call a Boston Bruins hockey game.  But 

there was a problem with the ice rink so they killed time by talking about 

the difference between players of today and players from years back.  

The younger man said today’s players are better equipped, are bigger, 

faster and probably a lot tougher.  The older broadcaster took exception 

and said, ‘I grant you better equipment, bigger and maybe faster, but 

don’t throw that word around, tougher.’   He went on to say that Eddie  
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Rotary Club 

Foundation 

Board 
 
 

President 
To Be Determined 

 
Vice-President 

To Be Determined 
 

Secretary 
Judy Masaki 

 
Treasurer 

Cheryl Oblinger 
 

Andy Bednar 
Cindy Matheson 

Denise May 
Lorilyn Shandor 

Ted Stazak  
Kim Straniak 

 
 

 

Contact us at: 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 
P.O. Box 68 
Warren, OH  

44482 
 

 
 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 
 

 

 
If you have any  

suggestions 

about our 

newsletter, or if 

you would like 

to become a 

sponsor, please  

 

contact: 

 

Judy Masaki 
 

Shore played for Boston from 1926 to 1940.  One night, after playing 

a game against the New York Rangers, the team went to dinner and 

after dinner and beverages, Eddie had a few more ‘beverages’. Eddie 

was helped back to his room, flopped on his bed and passed out.  The 

next morning, Eddie didn’t make the team bus that left for their next 

game back in Boston.  He knew the coach would dock his pay if he 

didn’t make the game.  

     So, he grabbed his duffle bag and left the hotel.  New York was 

in the midst of a strong storm raging the northeast.  Eddie hailed a 

taxi and told the driver he needed to go to Boston.  The cabbie said no 

at first, but Eddie said he’d pay double the fare.  So, Eddie tossed his 

bag in the back seat, and off they went.   

     The storm got worse, with snow blowing sideways and the 

windshield freezing up.  Back then, the cars’ defrosters were not that 

great, so it was getting hard to see.  The cabbies wanted to stop, but 

Eddie said he would drive.  Behind the wheel, Eddie said, ‘I’ll fix the 

windshield.’  He then took a skate from his bag and proceeded to 

smash a hole in the windshield.  The cabbie was stunned, but Eddie 

said, ‘Don’t worry.  The team will pay for a new one.’  So, Eddie kept 

driving with the snow and wind blowing through. 

     They reached Boston Garden, and the trainers came out and slowly 

pried Eddie’s hands off the steering wheel.  In the locker room, they 

soaked his hands in lukewarm water for quite a while so as to get 

movement in his fingers and hands.  To their surprise, Eddie got 

dressed, went into the rink and by all accounts, had a great game, 

bolstering his reputation as ‘The first great Boston Bruin Defenseman in 

a long line of great players.’  That’s Eddie Shore, ‘Old Time Hockey’.  

Tough!” 
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     The Rotary Foundation is a non-profit corporation that supports 

the efforts of Rotary International to achieve world understanding and 

peace through international humanitarian, educational, and cultural 

exchange programs.  It is supported solely by voluntary contributions. 

     The Foundation was created in 1917 by Rotary International’s sixth 

president, Arch C. Klumph, as an endowment fund for Rotary “to do 

good in the world.”  It has grown from an initial contribution of $26.50 

to more than $1 billion today.  Over the past 100 plus years, the 

Rotary Foundation has spent more than $4 billion on life-changing, 

sustainable projects, most notably, the eradication of Polio world-wide. 

     The Paul Harris Fellowship is named for Paul Harris, who founded 

Rotary in 1905.  The Fellowship was established in his honor in 1957 to 

express appreciation and recognition for a contribution of $1,000 to 

the Rotary Foundation.  It also has one of the largest and most 

prestigious international fellowship programs in the world. 

     This week, our Club’s Foundation Chair, Ted Stazak, invited Terra 

O’Brien to come forward and accept a Paul Harris Fellow Award, which 

was sponsored by Julia Wetstein.  While it is an honor to receive a Pail 

Harris Fellow, it’s not about the recognition; it’s about what we can do 

in the world as Rotarians.  Julia felt Terra was deserving of the award 

due to her active participation in service projects and club activities 

right from the beginning as a new Rotarian, as well as her community 

involvement. 

     By accepting this honor, Terra joins a family of well over one 

million Paul Harris Fellows worldwide, a remarkable group of people 

throughout the world, all recognized for their commitment to “Service 

Above Self” to benefit local and international communities.   

     Terra was presented with the emblems of appreciation given to Paul 

Harris Fellow recipients – a certificate and pin.  In addition, Julia 

presented Terra with a beautiful Paul Harris Medal.        
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PAUL HARRIS FELLOW 
PRESENTATION 
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     Congratulations, Terra!  The Rotary Club of Warren thanks you for 

your commitment to Rotary’s common goals of world understanding and 

peace.  
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BRING A FRIEND TO ROTARY – Every month, for every friend you 

bring to a meeting, you’ll be given a ticket to enter into a raffle, with a 

chance to win $100!  Be sure to put your and your friend’s name and 

address on the ticket.   

THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE will meet 

at Trumbull Country Club on Wednesday, October 2nd immediately 

following our Club meeting. 

LISH AND TOM ANGELO WILL BE HOSTING A FAMILY HALLOWEEN 

SOCIAL, COSTUME CONTEST & GAME NIGHT on Saturday, October 

19th from 4 to 10 p.m. at 699 North Rd., SE, Warren, OH  44484. 

Appetizers, a buffet dinner and festive punches for adults and children 

will be available.  Guests are welcome to bring their favorite games as 

well.  The best Halloween costumes in the following categories will win a 

prize:  Scariest, Funniest, Best Duo/Group and Most Creative.  All 

members are encouraged to join us for this Warren Rotary Club family 

event! 

A TNT SOCIAL EVENT is trying to be planned for the weekend of 

November 15th.  We will be seeing the musical, ò9 to 5”.  Cost will be 

$20 per person.  A sign-up sheet will be available soon. 

IT’S PURPLE PINKIE DONUT TIME!!  October 24th is World Polio Day, 

and Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of that week, Rotary Districts 

are selling donut sticks with a dab of purple icing to fund Polio 

Immunization Days.  The donuts represent the practice of immunized 

children having their pinkies marked with purple ink to ensure that they 

are not vaccinated more than once.  Our donuts will be made fresh by 

Nemenz IGA in Struthers.  Cost is $20 per dozen.  Julia Wetstein, Bill 

Beinecke and Tony Iannucci will be picking up and distributing donuts 

ordered by our club members.  If you haven’t yet ordered your Purple 

Pinkies, a sign-up sheet will be available at this coming week’s Club 

meeting.  Please bring your donut dollars to pay on September 25th!  Cash 

or checks made payable to The Rotary Club of Warren will be accepted. 

Thank you in advance for your generosity!! 
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     How many of us have someone who can help in our home to keep us 

safe as we get older? The Trumbull County Senior Services Levy helps to 

fund a variety of services to adults 60 years of age and older who reside 

in Trumbull County, especially those who have no family members who can 

act as caretakers.   For frail elderly individuals, Adult Day Care services 

offer a secure environment with supervision during the day.  This program 

provides lunch and transportation.  Lawn care and snow removal is provided 

through Chore Services.  Home Delivered Meals are offered to individuals 

who are unable to prepare their own food.  Homemaker Services and 

Personal Care assists with health maintenance and activities of daily living, 

such as hygiene and basic household tasks.  Court-ordered Protective 

Services assist the elderly, as well as dependent adults who are 

functionally challenged and may be at risk for abuse, neglect or 

exploitation by overseeing finances   
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PROGRAM: 

 
DIANE SISKOWIC-JURKOVIC, 

TRUMBULL COUNTY  
SENIOR LEVY ADMINISTRATOR 
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                                                     TRIPLE JACKPOT 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         This week, the Grand Jackpot totaled $135. 

                                           Congratulations to Daily Winner Denise May! 
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exploitation, by overseeing their finances.  Transportation for medical 

appointments and non-medical trips is the largest funded service.  A 

network of community senior centers that offer programs in health and 

wellness and resource information to enrich lives are also funded through 

the levy.   

     All services funded through the Senior Levy are provided by 

contract agencies.  Funding is guided by the Senior Services Advisory 

Council and approved by the County Commissioners.  The Council has an 

11 member Board.  Board members serve three-year terms and meet 

once a month. 

     September 22nd is National Centenarian Day.  21 people in Trumbull 

County are currently 100 years of age or older!  The oldest is 107 years 

old.  This is an increase of 14 people compared to last year.  These 

individuals are to be honored at an upcoming Commissioners Meeting. 

   The Senior Services Levy is a five year, three quarter mill levy which 

was started in 2005.  Renewal levies were passed in 2010, 2015, and 

2019 for services to continue through 2024.  The demand for services 

in our county is currently greater than the available funding.  As a 

result, the decision has been made to ask for a replacement levy this 

year.  The levy would cost tax payers only $10 more per year, resulting 

in $1.2 million in additional funding.  

     Diane encouraged all Trumbull County residents to vote in support of 

the levy and help keep our seniors safe, healthy and mobile. For more 

information, call (330) 675-7846.   
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      HAPPY BUCKS 

 *** Ted Stazak offered Happy Bucks for our speaker and our newest Paul 

Harris Fellow. 

*** Tom Baker took a trip to Colonial Williamsburg in Virginia.  His 5th 

Great Grandfather was Captain John Baker.  Wednesday was also Tom’s 

42nd Wedding Anniversary! 

*** Denise May enjoyed our speaker and congratulated Terra O’Brien on 

her Paul Harris Fellow Award. 

*** Marilyn Pape offered a Happy Buck for our speaker. 

*** Terra O’Brien was happy to be with us this week and was honored to 

become a Paul Harris Fellow. 

*** Julia Wetstein offered Happy Bucks in honor of our speaker and Terra 

O’Brien.  She announced that 32 dozen Purple Pinkie Donuts have been  

purchased by our members so far.  Keep ordering!! 

*** Janet Schweitzer offered a Happy Buck for Diane’s continuing work on 

the Senior Levy.  Janet spent the summer in Canada, but is happy to be 

back with us. 

*** Mike Wilson, Ray Thomas and Tony Iannucci offered Happy Bucks for 

the good work of our speaker. 

*** Cindy Matheson enjoyed our speaker.  She heard from Joni Gawne, 

who just got her real estate license in Florida.  She reported that Robin 

Martorana’s husband had hip surgery and is doing well.  He’ll undergo 

surgery on his other hip in December. 
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OUR DAILY INSPIRATION 

 

   Make your life matter, and have fun doing it!  
                                                                 - Aaron Hurst  

 

 


